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Infostars: the next generation

C lass o f  9 5 : p a rtic ip an ts a n d  m entors fo r the first 
A u ro ra  Lea dersh ip  Institute a t Thredbo .

T he participants of the first Aurora 
Leadership Institute have been de­
scribed by facilitators John Shan­

non and Becky Schreiber as a top 
quality group with all the characteris­
tics and potential to be the next gen­
eration of leaders in the Australasian 
library scene. During the week, they 
encouraged them to assess the infor­
mation services environm ent, dis­
cover common ground, encourage 
appropriate risk taking, and use them­
selves strategically to provide leader­
ship within the profession.

A IM A Training and Consultancy 
Services brought John and Becky, de­
signers of the original Snowbird Lead­
ership Institute on w hich Aurora is 
based, to run the program in Australia 
for the first time in November. The 
program is sponsored by Dynix Aus­
tralia, Margaret Trask and Swets Sub­
scription Service.

In the program, 32 handpicked 
participants were grouped with men­
tors to learn about styles and skills of 
leadership. Brenda M cConchie , ex­
ecutive director of A IM A , says the 
program is unusual in that it focuses 
completely on the individual discov­
ering his or her own style. 'This also 
makes it very intense and very tough 
at times', she said, 'as participants —

and sometimes 
the mentors as 
well —  dis­
cover the good 
and the "needs 
work" about 
their own per­
sonal leader­
ship approach'.

The men­
tors group in­
cluded David 
Malpas, m an­
aging director of D ynix Australia and 
Ian M cCallum , manager, information 
services of Ferntree Computer Corpo­
ration; director of the State Library of 
Victoria and A LIA  1996 President 
Elect FHelen Tait; State Library of Tas­
mania director Robyn C o llins; Earle 
Gow , chief librarian of La Trobe U n i­
versity; Helen Renwick, university li­
brarian of Massey University in New 
Zealand; Christine Crocker, now a 
consultant and trainer for A IM A ; 
Brenda and Warren Horton, director 
general of the National Library of 
Australia. This mix provided an unu­
sually broad range of experience 
w hich the mentors w illin g ly  shared 
with participants throughout the six- 
day program, an opportunity they de­

scribed as a chance to 'give back' to 
the profession.

In years past, the Snowbird pro­
gram has built an extraordinarily 
strong network of the mentors and 
participants according to Brenda. The 
same development has happened 
with Aurora, and it began almost im­
mediately. 'W e are delighted to see 
this happening with Aurora', Brenda 
said, 'and we expect the same sup­
port and innovation w ill continue to 
grow with this group. It is one of the 
most valuable results of the program 
because it fosters the co-operative 
network of the profession, nurturing 
vision and, in turn, touching every­
one the participants work w ith.'
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